
 

 

PROOF OF VACCINATION – KING COUNTY MANDATE 

Effective October 25, 2021 

Your event is just around the corner and we are excited to welcome you to Hyatt Regency Bellevue! 

 

King County Local Health has a new health order requirement for proof of full vaccination or a negative COVID 
test 72 hours prior to all indoor events and outdoor events for over 500 guests. This requirement also includes 
indoor event spaces where food or drink is served and restaurants and bars. 

To ensure you are equipped to verify your attendee’s proof of vaccination, County requirements are outlined 
below: 

a. Verification of vaccination may be established by any of the following methods of documentation: 
a. CDC COVID-19 Vaccine Record Card, or photo of CDC Vaccine Record Card 
b. QR Code, Digital or printed certificate from www.MyIRMobile.com 833-829-4357  

i. WA Department of Health partner website, My Immunization Records 
c. Vaccine administration record from a vaccine provider, including an individual’s doctor, 

pharmacy, or other official immunization record from within or outside the U.S., including a 
photo or photocopy 

d. Any other digital vaccine card specified by Public Health – Seattle & King County as 
sufficient to demonstrate proof of vaccination status 

e. VeriFLY 
f. You do not need to show identification with proof of vaccination 

b. As an alternative to providing vaccine verification, prior to entry individuals must provide digital or 
printed documentation from a testing agent, including a laboratory, health care provider, or 
pharmacy of: 

a. A negative FDA-approved PCR test administered within the previous 72 hours 
b. A negative FDA-approved rapid test administered by a test provider on site at the event 

site 
c. Medical and religious vaccine exemptions are not accepted in place of vaccine verification 

or documentation of a negative COVID test. 
c.  For a seamless registration process, you may choose to request proof of vaccination in advance. If 

your guest chooses not to provide full proof of vaccination, you can explore providing them with a 
virtual experience or provide content after the event. 

While you may have already considered this safety measure, we think you will agree this new ordinance will 
allow your guests to feel confident that their health and safety is a top priority of King County and Hyatt 
Regency Bellevue. 

We look forward to your arrival, safe experience and exceptional event! 

Your team at Hyatt Regency Bellevue 


